
Town of Southwest Ranches 

School Education Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes 

Monday                                                                               Town Hall  

September 25th, 2017                                                                                 13400 Griffin Road 

7:00 PM                                      Southwest Ranches, FL 33330-2628 

Board Members Present:   Staff Present:  Council Liaison:    

Kathy Sullivan    Ivette Solera  Gary Jablonski  

Christina Brownlow  Members Absent:   

Debbie Green    Page Giacin                                     

Leah McDonnell   Rosina Marrapodi-Bove 

Jennifer Montgomery  Gwen Weekley    

Priscilla Prado-Stroze   

                        

Call to order at 7:00 PM. A quorum was established. 

Leah McDonnell motioned to approve the minutes for June 12th and August 14th. Jennifer Montgomery 
seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Leah McDonnell motioned to excuse the absence for the members listed above. Jennifer Montgomery seconded 
the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Discussion Items: 

• The Mr./Ms. Pageant is on October 22nd. We are selling color ads. 

• The Hawkes Bluff Food Truck Event is Friday, November 17th. The DJ is confirmed. Priscilla will email Guy 

Harvey for donations. Gary has wine from Keith Poliakoff. Leah suggested a wine ring-toss game, and will 

supply the wines. Chris, Jennifer, Debbie and Rosina are available to work the event. We will call Rick Case 

for some auto displays. FPL donated $1,000 to our fund. 

• Future fundraisers include a student film night (contacting Al Avello), talent show (coordinated by Rosina), 

and our Ranchers of Distinction in March at Tropical Acres. The menu was approved for this event (the 

only change being dessert, which will cheesecake. Kathy is going to order the step & repeat, new 

Ranchers of Distinction signs, and bring her own projector. We are increasing the booking to 150 people. 

The video will be broken-up into three parts…does the Town have an audio-visual person? Perhaps Al 

Avello could help. 



• Leah’s baby shower provided book donations to Park Ridge Middle School. Debbie will address the 

Council at Thursday’s meeting concerning support for Broward Reads! 

• Kathy is looking into a Veteran’s Day event at Town Hall on November 11th. Debbie will bring this up at 

Thursday’s Council meeting under public comment. Kathy will talk to Andy. 

• The Board agreed on some t-shirt designs ranging in price from $10-$20. 

• The Board will meet on October 11th (Ivette will be out on the 9th). 

• Chris will call Francie Novo to ask she judge the pageant. Jack will DJ. Bob Hartmann is providing free 

photo packages for contestants. Kathy will use curtains donated by Jennifer to create the pageant’s back 

drop. Ads will be either ½ to full-page, and in color. Kathy, Chris, Jennifer and Rosina will be able to work 

the pageant. 

The meeting concluded at 8:30pm.  


